MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL
HELD ON MONDAY, 21ST NOVEMBER 2016 AT 7.30P.M. IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present: Chairman H. Walker, C. Jones, P. Lane, R. Paull, O. Simon, D. Tremlett, J. Waltham, Clerk S.Harris, 6 members of the public.
	114a.
	To Receive Apologies:
Apologies were received from District Councillor Batstone.
	

	114b.
	Confirmation of Minutes of last meeting:
The minutes of the meeting held on August 23rd 2016, were approved and signed by the Chairman. Proposed J. Waltham, 2nd P. Lane
	

	114c.
	Matters arising therefrom:
There were no matters arising.
	

	114d. 
	Declarations of interest:
No declarations made.
	

	
	OPEN FORUM
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10p.m. and a discussion followed about the cemetery wall.
	

	
	MAIN AGENDA
1. PLANNING
Application Number: 2/2016/1585/HOUSE
Proposal: Replace flat roof with pitched roof
Location: Red House, Waterloo Lane, Stourton Caundle, DT10 2JF
There were no objections to the application. 
O. Simon proposed to recommend for approval, C. Jones seconded the proposal and all agreed.

2. REQUEST FROM PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL FOR FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE TOWARDS THE DROVE LANE CEMETERY WALL REPAIRS.

A letter from the P.C.C. had been received and circulated concerning the south facing dry stone wall in the cemetery which was urgently in need of rebuilding. The Parish Council was asked to consider paying 50% of the £7,200 quoted for the repair.
Mrs. Taylor explained that the Diocese Surveyor had not been approached due to the high cost of fees but the experienced builders who were consulted for quotes had advised rebuilding. Repairs to parts of the wall would inevitably destabilise other parts, resulting in further problems. The wall is potentially dangerous and the P.C.C. do not want to wait until a serious problem develops.
Diocese permits and legal fees would not be necessary if the wall is replaced with like for like and the builders do not have to be approved by the Diocese.
The age of the wall is not known but it was generally agreed that it was an important and attractive village amenity and needed to be rebuilt properly for the future. It is a retaining wall and needs to be high enough to act as a barrier to farm animals.
Concerns were expressed about the proposed method of rebuilding; although foundations would make the work more expensive, they would result in a far stronger wall which needed to be considered for the future. Mrs. Taylor said the rest of the walls appear to be in good condition at present, although weather conditions could change this.
Whilst church funds appear to be healthy at present, a Quinquennial Inspection is due which could impose unforeseen costs. Mr. Holdstock confirmed that there are some fund-raising sources which he could investigate.
Mr. David Harris urged everyone to be vigilant and report any visible signs of problems such as bulges in the stonework to the Vicar and the P.C.C.
Parish Councillors generally felt a reluctance to impose a large increase in the precept on the village without first considering possible grants and making an attempt to fund raise. The Parish Council already spends £1,500 a year on grass cutting, supported by the Fernandes Bequest managed by the P.C.C.  Mr. Harris congratulated the Parish Council on the upkeep and good condition of the cemetery.  The S137 limit for one financial year is £7.36 per elector x 352 (number of electors) = £2,590.72.
Several proposals and suggestions were discussed and the following proposal was the only one to be seconded.
D. Tremlett proposed to ring fence £500 to kick start a fund, pending further information. Seconded by P. Lane and all in favour.
	

	114e.
	FINANCE
STATE OF FINANCES AS AT 21.11.2016
	
	£
	£

	Current Account
	               5885   51
	

	Deposit Account
	                  879  15
	

	TOTAL
	
	  6734  66


BALANCES INCLUDE FOLLOWING CHEQUES  APPROVED BY CHAIRMAN AND VICE-CHAIRMAN SINCE THE LAST MEETING
	100881
100882
100883

	H.M.R.C. re PAYE
Clerk quarterly salary
One Man and his mower
Cuts 11 and 12
	   100  00
   400  00
   390  00
   


CHEQUES TO BE APPROVED AND SIGNED AT THE MEETING
	100884

100885
	D. J. Lane grass cutting One Man and his Mower
Cut 13
	    300  00
    195  00



Proposed:      D. Tremlett            Seconded: R. Paull

The clerk reported that the Audit had been returned with the only comment that minutes should be initialled on each page, which will be done from now on.





114f. ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE:
	

	19.08.16
	Working Together re Highways
	

	23.08.16
	Link to webpage re working with highways
	

	25.08.16
	County Council Sharepoint details re highways Working Together
	

	25.08.16
	Highways Annual Seminar September 22nd as above
	

	30.08.16
	G. C. J. circulated Consultation on reshaping your councils
	

	09.09.16
	NDDC Call for sites consultation
	

	09.09.16
	Sturquest Walkabout Leaflets launch 12.09.16
	

	12.09.16
	DCC Mobile library changes – withdrawal of library van
	

	23.09.16
	D.C.C.Snow plans
	

	28.09.16
	DAPTC Council Tax Referendum principles
	

	27.10.16
	Helen Fradley Online Planning consultation
	

	07.11.16
	Funding for Community Hubs Dorset Local Action Groups
	

	19.09.16
	Other correspondence:
Questionnaire received in post re shaping your councils. Councillors were all circulated with e-mail giving them a chance to send their own comments.
	

	114g.
	MATTERS FOR FURTHER CONSIDERATION/NEXT AGENDA
There were some concerns about the works at The Butts and the clerk was asked to contact the Planning Enforcement Officer at The Butts for confirmation that works were complying with the consents.
	Clerk
(actioned 25.11.16)

	114h.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
[bookmark: _GoBack]January 2017, exact details T.b.c.

	

	114i.
	TIME OF CLOSURE:
9.25p.m.
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